
Clerk’s Report and Correspondence received – Council meeting 17th September 2024 

 

Matters for information only: 

1. Wigginton Parish Council had successfully completed the annual audit. Notice of 

conclusion of audit and other statutory documents will be displayed on the 17th 

September 2024 on the noticeboard and website.  

 

2. Incidents of golf balls being struck at the Sports Field are increasing. This is an 

extremely dangerous practice, particularly as the facility is shared space.  

 

Report from PCSO:  

There were no crimes reported in the month of August. The Wigginton Parish has welcomed 

new PCSO Bardhyl AGALLILI(Bardi) - Berkhamsted & Tring Neighbourhood Policing 

Team. 

Matters relating to September agenda: 

24/109 Vacancy for Parish Councillor 

An interview took place on the 9th September via Zoom. The Clerk circulated notes to 

members on the 10th September with recommendations.  

 

Correspondence received: 

 

1. Email received about an inconsiderate parking on the pavement on Fieldway Rd 

mainly vans and large vehicles, and inconsiderate parking on the payment around 

the village.  

 

2. Email received about residential properties owners not maintaining their hedges and 

vegetation which causes obstruction.  

 

3. Email received about continuous power cuts and what is the parish council doing 

about it or communicating it to the community.  The resident who has raised this 

issue produced a basic spreadsheet and have been recording all the power cuts 

including shortcuts over this past year and there was around about 20. Most of them 

are shortcuts which are less than 5 minutes (most less than a 1 minute) and 

problems reporting them to UK power networks as they don't recognise a shortcut as 

a power incident. WPC is asked to write to the UK Power Network and also liase with 

the MP about the ongoing issue.  

 

 


